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USDA Rolls Out $50 Million for Wood Products Grants
As part of the Administration’s “Investing in America” agenda, on October 18 the USDA unveiled almost $50 million in grant funds for proposals that create new markets for wood products.  The new grant funding will fall under the umbrella of the U.S. Forest Service’s programs for Wood Innovation Grants, Community Grant Wood and Wood Products Infrastructure Assistance. USDA states that it will focus on proposals that “support innovative uses of wood in the construction of low carbon buildings, as a renewable energy source, and in manufacturing and processing products.”  This latest announcement is consistent with Federation advocacy in Congress and EPA pointing out that wood products are the quintessential low-embodied carbon construction material.
Bipartisan “Jobs in the Woods Act” Moves in Congress
In a welcome example of bipartisanship on both sides of the Capitol, Senate and House lawmakers are moving legislation that will address the chronic worker shortage in the hardwood industry.  “The Jobs in the Woods Act,” championed by Reps. Chavez-Deremer (R-OR) and Gluesenkamp-Perez (D-WA) on the House side and Sens. King (I-ME) and Risch (R-ID), will provide education grants ranging in size from $500,000 to $2 million to promote jobs in the understaffed timber industry and U.S. Forest Service. Although the bill’s champions are working to insert provisions of the bill into upcoming farm legislation, this will remain an uphill battle in 2023 as Congress operates under a stopgap funding measure and hashes out controversial spending legislation for Fiscal Year (FY) 2024, which began on October 1.
Recession Fears Recede as Economic Indicators Rise
Federation partners at the National Association of Manufacturers participated in a survey conducted by the Wall Street Journal which shows a diminished probability of recession during the next 12 months, dropping from a 54% likelihood this summer to 48%.  Reasons cited for the more optimistic forecast include declining rates of inflation, a robust job market, steady albeit elevated interest rates and unexpectedly strong consumer spending.  In a related development, the Department of Commerce has reported a “spike” in housing starts which rose to 1.358 million in September as compared to 1.269 million in August. 
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